
PARKING IN THE VILLAGE CENTRE 

CONSULTATION MEETING 

THURSDAY 25TH JULY, 19:30 

MEMORIAL HALL 

Background 

Kent County Council is our Local Highway Authority and as such responsible for the 

maintenance and safety of public roads.  In this capacity it encourages Parish/Town Councils 

to produce a Highway Improvement Plan (“HIP”) to identify and prioritise what local 

communities see as the main problems on local highways. 

KCC Proposal 

As part of the current review process and as a result of an instance where an emergency 

vehicle struggled to turn right into Mill Lane  from the Headcorn Road due to cars parked at 

the junction in contravention of Highway Code Rule 250, KCC are considering the 

introduction of double yellow lines at the junction on Headcorn Rd, Mill Lane, The Street and 

Biddenden Road. 

Prior to a formal consultation process, KCC have asked Frittenden Parish Council to 

undertake an informal consultation to gauge local views and opinions.  To this end, FPC will 

hold an open meeting on Thursday 25th July at 7.30 p.m. in the Memorial Hall to set out 

KCC’s proposals, explain their reasoning and to garner local views. 

We look forward to seeing as many of you there as possible. 

Garry Lawrence 

Chair, Frittenden Parish Council 


